

Mueller Park Community Council Meeting
January 22, 2018
6:45 – 7:30 A.M.
Office Conference Room
Minutes

Those in Attendance:

- John Tobin
- Rob Hunter
- Stacey Weight
- Kellianne Holt
- Richard Stout
- Karen Ericson
- Kareen Patterson
- Chris Doherty
- Deanne Kapetanov
- David Phillips
- Peggy Stout-PTO Representative
- Lisa Gibson-Excused

December minutes will be approved next time.

Deanne Kapetanov – Sextortion – watched a cartoon video that demonstrated what Sextortion is and how big of a problem it is for kids.

Continued discussion of sexting and hidden apps and vaulted apps. Sexting is an epidemic in the great majority of schools across the state. Discussion of hidden apps at length. Many parents are unaware of these things and how big of a problem they are.

What can we do as a community council to better inform parents about this issue? Follow up on Netsmartz assembly in February to parents with callout and e-mail to inform them about these issues. Determined that the link to the video would be sent to parents with an explanation of the video.

Motion to vote on whether or not the cartoon video clip we watched in community council will be sent out with other information to parents in conjunction with student Netsmartz assembly.

Motion – Dave Phillips

Second - Rob Hunter

Unanimous vote **in favor of** sending information with YouTube link to parents.

Discussion of spending – It was determined last year to wait to spend some of the LAND trust monies until teachers are in the new classrooms and have determined immediate needs. Now we are in, we will make decisions regarding spending.

Subcommittee Reports – Some teachers may not know how to access data about student achievement. Have had trouble meeting and getting all subcommittee members together.

Discussion of Timeline – meeting on March 29th for planning and solidifying goals for next year. HARD DEADLINE for goals and school plans is April 13th.

PTO update – geography bee today and spelling bee next week. How to increase funding? Smith's, fundraising, asking for donations from parents at the beginning of the year. Need to find a way to increase funds!

Spring Gala Basket Due March 23 – Peggy will put the basket together for the Gala. The school will give some money as an investment in the Gala.

Building update – Deanne – discussion of the moving of the office and organization of phase 2 of remodel.

Chris – Call to adjourn

Deanne – Second

Unanimous to adjourn